VISHWAS APARTMENT

NEWSLETTER
MAR & APR 2019

1. The month of the Feb is the shortest of the months in the year. The Romans
would know better and they better be answerable for robbing Feb of its two days. The
month was also special due to Kumbh 2019.

2. Team MC began the month with cleaning of water tanks. All the underground as
well as overhead water tanks were cleaned during the second week of the month. The
tank cleaning had not been carried out for the last almost two years plus, this was
considered a health and hygiene issue and needed to be taken up on priority.
Henceforth, the tank cleaning would be carried out on annual basis.

3. The Society Intercom which was giving a lot of serviceability and reliability issues
was changed with a new 80 line EPABX. The Intercom facility in the lifts was also made
operational. While the work was completed in Feb 19, the system could only be
stabilized in Mar 19. All the flats were visited by the company technicians to ensure

satisfactory connectivity.

4, The construction of Society Office was completed during the month of Feb.
Beside civil works associated with construction, all the furniture was refurbished and
electrical services were also undertaken. The Office inaugurated post SGBM on 10 Mar

19 after a small puja.

5. A Special General Body Meeting was conducted on 10 Mar 19. The meeting was
attended by a lot of members. The Minute of the Meeting have already been circulated
for the information of all members. It is requested that all members of the Society attend
the General Body Meeting(s) so the collective wisdom of the internal resource pool of

the Society could be utilized in best manner.

6. The contract for the repairs and renovation of the fire fighting system in the
Society was finalized and the work towards the same commenced in the last week of
Mar. It is expected that the same would be completed by mid Apr. Post completion of
the work services a fire demonstration would be conducted for the benefit of the
residents as well as Society staff. It is requested that maximum number of residents
attend this drill to improve their awareness about the fire equipment available in the

Society.

7. The negotiations were conducted with the contractors for the repairs tq t_he shaﬁs
of the Society. The short listed contractor has been asked for downwarq revision _of his
quotation as part of contract negotiation. The contract is likely to be finalized by mid Apr
and work would commence by Apr end. In accordance with the request made at the
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8. A PA cum music system with wired as well as cordless microphones was
pulrctl;ast_ed during the month of Mar 19, The system was put to good use during Holi
celebrations.

11.  Team MC thanks all members for their support and looks forward to continued
cooperation to achieve the greater good.

TEAM MC
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